
St Helens Primary Newsletter 
Friday 5th September 2025

Attendance 

Week from: 21/07/2025 to 25/07/2025

 

Class Attendance Late Arrivals Minutes Lost Through 
Lateness

Unauthorised

Absences

Authorised

Absences

Explorers 92.3% 0 0 10 0

Adventurers 93.9% 2 55 16 3

Discoverers 97.1% 0 0 4 4

Pioneers 97.9% 1 30 4 2

Although we strive for 100%, our whole school attendance for this week was  95.7% which is above the 
national expectation of 95%.

In line with the school policy, please inform the school every day of absence, wherever practically 
possible, of the reason for their child’s absence and the predicted date of their return.

If your child is too unwell to attend school please contact us to let us know. You can phone on 
872442 or email us on admin@sthelenspri.iow.sch.uk If you let us know by phone please can you 

put the reason for your child’s absence in writing when they return to school otherwise the absence 
will be marked as unauthorised. We are required to ask you for this in order to follow the Local 

Authority attendance procedures, and if we don’t receive a letter or email we have to follow it up.

Attendance Matters Every Child Every Day
  



1st-7th September

Mrs Callaghan

Margaux age 8

Raif age 8

  School   Dinner Menu (£3.30 per day or free to  

  Reception, Year 1 & 2 pupils)

  Menu Changes

Our school dinners are now provided by the kitchen at Nettlestone Primary school and 
there are some slight changes to the menu. Baguettes are still available on a daily basis.

  

  

If your child would like the vegetarian option on a particular day, please can they let their teacher 
know so we can order enough portions from the Nettlestone kitchen.



Dates for Your Diary
 

Monday 6th October (AM) 

Friday 17th October
Monday 3rd November 
Friday 19th December
Monday 5th January 2026
Friday 13th February 
Monday 23rd February

Cardwell  &  Simons  School  Photographer  (individual  & 
sibling photos)
School closes at 3:00pm for half term
School reopens at 8:45am for Autumn term 2
School closes at 3:00pm for Christmas holidays
School reopens at 8:45am for Spring term
School closes at 3:00pm for half term
Staff Development Day–school closed to children

 Tuesday 24th February                    School reopens at 8:45am for Spring term 2

Help & Information



  

   

Family Help & Information



             Headteacher’s Update

Dear Parents,

I hope you have all had a great summer with your children. They have all returned full of 
tales about their exciting breaks including visits to Wales, Ireland, Cyprus, Norway, 
Netherlands and Spain as well as multiple other visits both locally and across the water.

The children have all returned happy and we have already gained two additions in Pioneers 
with two more to follow next week. Welcome Starlah and Teddy.

The staff have had a good week. Training days on Monday and Tuesday focused on school 
priorities and the importance of safeguarding. From Wednesday the staff have welcomed or 
welcomed back pupils to their new classes. New expectations for the year will have been 
set. 

Mr Popple will return next Wednesday. Thank you to Miss Gorman, Mrs Sharp and Mrs Rees 
for providing cover during Mr Popple’s absence. 

We welcome Mrs Pierrepont to Pioneers. Her knowledge, skills and experience will support 
the school as we move forward. I’m pleased to see she has settled in very well and has 
enjoyed her first few days with us.

We also welcome Mrs Pike and Mrs Laverty who will be supporting Mrs Taylor during 
lunchtimes. This has made a difference and both staff have settled in well.



In the next few days/weeks we will provide more details of what the teachers plan to teach 
during the term. I know the staff are looking forward to providing lots of new and exciting 
events for the pupils in addition to building on previous learning of course.

Later in the year some children may be able to look forward to the proposed residential and 
class visits. However in the shorter term we can look forward to Harvest Festival, parent’s 
evenings and a selection of clubs both new and old. This includes Lantern club, dance 
club, music/choir club, computer club and a range of sports clubs. Please encourage your 
children to attend but of course be aware there will be a restriction on numbers according 
to the club so please get in early.

Reading is an essential part of school life of course. We aim to provide more reading 
spaces within the school. I look forward to watching this develop to see how this enhances 
the existing reading opportunities.

Another change will be the timing of awards assembly. In previous years this has always 
been on Friday morning but I am changing to Monday afternoon at 1430. Accordingly we 
will now be able to celebrate a whole week of successes rather than the four days in the 
past.

Attendance remains a school priority this year. We hope that St Helens will stand out as an 
example to others with consistent and regular attendance for all pupils.

‘School attendance is important because it directly improves academic achievement and 
long-term outcomes whilst also fostering crucial social and emotional development. 
Regular attendance helps children build strong academic foundations, develop social skills 
and friendships, form good habits like responsibility and helps to fully participate in school 
life. In short, every day counts. Even small absences can add up and make a big 
difference.’

Have a glorious weekend

Mr Wake

  

Textile Bank

Don’t forget that we have a textile bank where you can donate unwanted 
clothes, belts, paired shoes, bags, hats, (in a tied bag). The donated items will 
be collected and weighed fortnightly and the school will receive 20p per kilo 
towards our funds. Donated items (bagged please) should be left near to the 
front entrance of the school. Please let the office know you have left items!
Please do not donate duvets, pillows, cushions, household textiles, soiled rags, 
curtains, blankets as the recycling company will deduct the cost of disposing of 
these items from our overall total raised.

   



For the latest school updates & information

remember to look at the school website

www.sthelenspri.iow.sch.uk

 

http://www.sthelenspri.iow.sch.uk/

